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ULGMC Constitution    IMPORTANT….
From your President:

“Here is the revised version of the constitution, re-drafted in accordance with the comments sent in by members. In most cases, the vote was overwhelmingly for one of the options offered, so we've gone for that without further comment. 
Clause 9 has been re-drafted with two aims in mind. One, to prevent a last-minute coup d'etat at the AGM, where people might be sprung upon an unsuspecting meeting without any previous notice. And two, people asked why the president should uniquely be favoured (?) with a limited term of office; fair comment. The current proposal offers what we think is the appropriate flexibility and continuity. Note that if a 3-year limit were applied to all committee members in October, there would be only two members after the AGM, and none after next year. 
Lastly, clause 14. You split 40:40:20 in favour of option a), option b) and neither. So the simplest thing was to revert to the original 14, without amendment.
If a particular clause/feature/element that you feel particularly passionate about isn't in the re-draft, it will probably be because you're the only person who feels like that!
We (the committee) hope that you will be willing to vote on the thing as a whole. The prospect of voting clause by clause at the AGM is pretty depressing, so we hope that, despite what some people will view as imperfections, you can accept what's on offer. Otherwise, we revert to the previous situation where who is entitled to vote remains ambiguous, we don't have a vice-president, there is absolutely no limit on how long anyone can stay on the committee, a last-minute coup is a distinct possibility, etc. etc. 
This hasn't been what I would call a bundle of laughs; but I hope that, once this is out of the way, we can get on with doing more important things, like getting new members, and engaging some younger members with running the club."
From your Hon. Sec: We need your votes

According to the rules of the current constitution at least one third of all Full Members have to be present at the meeting or to have voted by proxy for the vote to be valid. For those unable to attend the AGM a proxy voting form is included with this newsletter. Can I remind you that only fully paid up members are entitled to vote. If you are in any doubt as to your entitlement under the present rules please read the paragraph ‘Entitlement to vote’ on the proxy form. If there is more than one member in your household wishing to use the proxy form, please will you make a photocopy!
AGM & Dinner

The 54th AGM and dinner will take place at the Old Dungeon Ghyll Hotel, Great Langdale on Saturday, October 23rd 2004.. The AGM will begin promptly at 6.00 pm and the Dinner at 7.30 pm. The Agenda is included with this Newsletter. The minutes of the 2003 AGM were circulated with the November 2003 newsletter.

The cost of the dinner is £19.00 per person and includes 3 courses and coffee. There is a choice for the main course. If you wish to attend the dinner, please return the form at the end of this newsletter to BILL BRISTOW by October 12th. Accommodation for a limited number is available at the FRCC Hut at Rawhead (main building). If you wish to stay at Rawhead please reserve your place(s) with Bill Bristow (01636 813625). Note for those staying at the ODG – mention you are from ULGMC and you should pay mid-week rates.
MEETS PROGRAMME 2004


Sep 24/26


Llandovery
Geoff Williams

(B&B)


Oct 22/24


AGM The Lakes
Bill Bristow

(Old Dungeon Ghyll Hotel, Langdale)


Nov 5/7



Fallcliffe 
Neil Brindley

(Bonfire Meet)


Forthcoming Meets
Llandovery


Sep 24/26
Enjoy a weekend in south Wales with Geoff! Knowing him I’m (Ed) sure that we can look forward to some challenging walks and activities.
Accommodation either in B&B or bunkhouse -      







 


          Contact Geoff Williams: 01558 822960


AGM The Lakes

Oct 22/24
See above notice




                            Contact Bill Bristow: 01636 813625


Bonfire Meet Fallcliffe

Nov 5/7
Please bring fireworks. Neil will be providing the food and would appreciate your help. The array of puddings last year was tremendous – keep up the good work, Neil! 
             Contact Neil Brindley: 01708 765700


Past Meets
Patterdale  
23 -25 April 2004


Editor:
A disappointingly badly attended meet. Only 3 people turned up – Bill Towlson, the meet leader, Sue Darling - and Tref Owen for half of the 

weekend. We lose money in these circumstances and Bill’s effort, patience and goodwill are severely put to the test.. 

Kintail  
8 - 15 May 2004


Willie Butler reports:
15 members of the Club gathered in Kintail for the week. We rented three adjacent cottages at Conchra (2 campers) which were well appointed. During the week of mixed weather , some days very good, others indifferent, quite a lot of walking was done (many Munros). Of note was a major party on the Saddle for the Forcan ridge while others drove 80 miles to Glen Affric to walk up An Sococh. The Cannich Hotel was closed for a late beverage but a new pub was found! On other days thunder and lightning drove Tony off the hills while another (who should be nameless ) managed to get two hills muddled up.  Sgur nan Ceatheamhnan is a superb hill, even if a 14 hour day. An off day trip  to Neist Point,Skye, to view the scenery and the climbers was enjoyable. Next year Ullapool 7-14 May. 
Lands End  
28 May – 1 June 2004


Margaret and Geoffrey Batten report: 
Yet another year at Trevedra Farm with another excellent turn-out: 24 adults and six children which was one adult better than last year. A typical mix of sunshine, wind, rain and mist allowed all the traditional activities to be pursued. Everybody camping at the farm, plus the three Martins who were staying in a cottage nearby, enjoyed the communal meal  on the Sunday evening arranged through Wendy Nicholas. On the Tuesday morning, Liz and Dave Lindsey called into the campsite on their way to Land's End to start their cycle ride to John o' Groats in support of the 'Free Tibet' campaign and associated charities. Some of the party went down to Land's End with them to give them a send-off. Please contact Liz and Dave if you would like to sponsor them.

Things are changing at Trevedra as Wendy and her husband John continue to develop the campsite. They were fully booked over the weekend and in future years we will need to give Wendy an earlier and more accurate indication of the space we require for the meet and possibly pay a deposit. The planners' apparent objection to motor caravans in the tent field we have always used continues to rumble away in the background and a move to another field may have to be considered in the longer term. More details in the first Newsletter of 2005. 

Fallcliffe  11 - 13 June 2004


Neil Brindley reports: 
Sam Kendrick organised this meet which went very well. The hut was filled with young bodies apart from myself. Saturday was spent on Stannage Edge, climbing at all levels including some E numbers. Having had a second cortisone injection in my shoulder I bailed out when I felt certain ligaments going in certain directions. After the physical exertions a few of us sat down on the bottom drinking Sam’s beer, and doing the easy crosswords form the Saturday’s papers. A communal evening meal of curried chicken and 

vegetable curry was made along with apricot crumble for afters: the usual quota of alcohol was consumed. 

Why is it that the young members can go to bed at 4 am and still get up to go climbing?

Sunday morning saw the place cleared up and people wandered off to various crags.

As the only older member there it was good to see the hut filled with younger climbers. With a bit of luck we may get a few new members from the meet.

Norfolk Mountains  18 -  20 June 2004


Frances Mott reports: 
People arrived through the afternoon and evening of Friday to a mixture of sunshine and showers and over twenty sat down to a meal. Saturday saw a visit to a local farmers market, the more active cycling and the rest of us taking cars. After buying a selection of produce we all walked or cycled a route along the Waveney valley to a good pub lunch. On return to Maison Mott we found that Sue Darling had arrived with her two horses and of course Chippy the dog. Riding then followed for the younger members of the group and a barbecue rounded off the day. The weather was still mixed but hadn't stopped the enjoyment of the day. Sunday saw the group split, with one group 
heading to Bressingham for steam trains and flowers, another off to Grimes Graves, and yet another for a horse and trap circuit around the local byways. Geof Batten took advantage of being in south Norfolk to investigate a wartime bomber site or two. Even if this was not the most adventurous meet of the year and certainly not the highest altitude (the 50m contour runs through the house) a good time was had with plenty of food and wine. Even Network Rail helped as the trains at the end of the garden didn't run on Sunday allowing those camping to sleep soundly.
We hope to welcome the club to Norfolk again next year.

North Pembroke  
2 - 4 July 2004


Sue Esten reports: 
Those 11 club members who looked at an inauspicious weather forecast but who still dared to come were rewarded with a weekend of gorgeous weather. Indeed it was squally en route on Friday, but it was dry to put up the tents and never looked back! Nobody took me seriously on either Friday night or Saturday morning when I suggested catching a 9am bus up the coast in order to continue walking the coastal path to Fishguard from where Mike and I had got to on previous Pembroke meets. However Joy Parsons gamely joined us and indeed we caught said bus. We walked the section between Abercastle and Strumble Head. Every bit of the coastal path is a delight and with sunshine to make the sea sparkle, what more could one want! We reached Strumble Head well in time to catch the bus back to St David’s. The buses are an excellent way of getting around and not at all expensive. Meanwhile other members of the party walked in the opposite direction from St David’s, sampling the fleshpots of Solva and Newgale. Sunday saw us all (with the exception of the Motts who opted for a bit of beach and sea) walking from Strumble Head to Fishguard, then bussing it back to Strumble. We were rewarded on our way by passing above a bay where a large number of seals were sunning themselves on the rocks. 
[image: image1.jpg]



The photo shows the only climbing that was done during the weekend! Poor Bill T couldn’t raise any enthusiasm for greater efforts! Monday was another beautiful day and smaller excursions were made before the trek home was started.

News from Members
Old Fahrtz in the Silvretta 
Dave Lindsey writes:

The Old Fahrtz annual ski tour has been taking place for some time Last year’s was a fairly demanding trip, in indifferent weather, following a line south of the Swiss-Italian border from Andermatt to Visp.This year we opted for 12 days in the Silvretta, hoping for better weather and less demanding terrain. The party consisted of Mike Esten, John Cleare & myself. Our tentative itinerary started in Ischgl and ended in either Gargellen or Klosters. As is traditional, it didn't all go according to plan, but in the end we were blessed by better conditions than experienced in the last couple of years. From Ischgl we found our way to the Heidleberger Hut (German owned, sited in Switzerland, run by Austrians) in good weather. It didn't last; for the next 3 days we were limited, by a combination of substantial snow and poor visibility, to short exploratory excursions on or around routes towards the Jamtal Hut, our next port of call. Finally, the weather improved and we made it over the Krohnen Joch to the Jamtal Hut (a former SS training academy!) taking in the Breite Krone (3079m) on the way. The snow was deep and light; any falls with the heavy pack resulted in a lengthy & exhausting extraction. The next day saw an excursion to the Gemspitz (3114m) at the head of the Jamtal glacier south of the hut. By the time we arrived, the final scramble up the rocky gully had been kick-stepped into submission by our predecessors and presented little problem. The next day, unaware that the clocks had been put forward an hour we breakfasted alone in the vast dining area and our curtailed day was restricted to an ascent to the Ober Ochsencharte Pass for a good view of the Dreilanderspitze and the Silvrettahorn. The original plan had been to carry on eastwards via the Wiesbadener, Saarbruckner & Tubinger Huts and end up in one of the Vorarlberg ski resorts (Galtur or Gargellen). Unexpectedly, however, we discovered that both the last two huts would be unguarded. We were equipped, food-wise, for the Tubinger only, and we suspected that we might have to dig our way into both huts if they hadn't been visited recently. Exit from the Wiesbadener northwards was also problematic, given the snow conditions, so the plan was changed to progress via the Silvretta & Chamanna Tuoi Hut, exiting at Guarda which had a rail connection. The weather was fine and the going good, taking in 4 glaciers: Jamtal, Vermunt, Ochsental (some impressive serac scenery here) and Silvretta; three passes: Ochsenscharte (2977m, Confin (3043m) and Silvretta (3003m) accompanied by fine views of impressive peaks: Drielanderspitz (3197m, the intersection of the Swiss, Italian & Austrian borders), Silvrettahorn (3202m) and Piz Buin (3312m famous for the sun tan cream which gushes out of its lower flanks!). This good day was concluded by an excellent night in the charming Silvrettahutte, which is imaginatively run by a young Swiss couple (you can even kit yourself out with a complete set of ski touring gear from their extensive range of equipment on sale). After a hearty breakfast it was off to the Tuoi hut, retracing our tracks over the Silvretta Pass and then eastwards between the N.Face of Piz Lliana and the S. Face of Buin. After a pleasant descent along a gently sloping hanging valley, the slopes steepened beyond its rim to a classic red-grade angle which had had sufficient traffic to feel almost pisted. This slope faces the terrace of the Tuoi Hut, so pauses for breath or, more embarrassingly, a prang, would be in full view of an appreciative audience. Luckily ULGMC honour was upheld. The Tuoi Hut has character with very compactly designed stairs to basement loos & upstairs sleeping accommodation. This has some 3-tier bunks with a well-protected enclosed ascent ladder to combat the vertigo. The next day, our last, saw two of us on a morning excursion with no clear objective, up a valley to the NE of the hut. Mike had contracted a virulent cold and remained behind. After our return to the hut we all made a long, varied and enjoyable descent to the alpine village of Guarda where we de-skied on encountering the last snow patch amid a sea of freshly manured alpage. A short trudge to the village, a sluice of our boots & skis in one of the many fountains, a hearty meal and restful night in the only pension in town marked the end of the tour. Four closely connecting stages (one post-minibus and 3 trains) brought us back to the check-in hall of Zurich Airport and the tender mercies of easyJet. John Prescott eat your heart out at the seamlessly integrated nature of it all! 
I hope next year is as enjoyable.


ULGMC members in the Outer Hebrides

Margaret and Geoffrey Batten write:

For the fourth year running a group of members have been in Scotland prior to the main ULGMC meet. This year ourselves, Sue and Mike Esten and Bill Towlson visited the island of Harris/Lewis and spent a week in a very comfortable cottage just off the Golden Road (so called because it cost so much to build!) which runs from near Tarbert round the east coast to Rodel. The cottage was beautifully situated on the edge of an inlet of the sea loch East Loch Tarbert. 

We undertook a range of walks during the week. We followed the old coastal tracks to the tiny village of Reinigeadal which had a road built to it only in 1990. The highest peak on the island is Clisham (799m/2622ft) and we traversed its rocky summit ridge from east to west and enjoyed spectacular views out to the Atlantic and back across the Minch to the Trotternish peninsula of Skye. We also visited the Great Overhang of Sron Uladal , claimed to be the most overhanging face (244m/800ft high) in Europe. Two days were spent walking in the South Harris area of the island, on one of which we followed the old 'Coffin Path' to the silver sands of Seilebost. All of these excursions were undertaken in good weather. On the one very wet day we visited the famous Callanish standing stones further north in Lewis and used 'the bridge across the Atlantic' built in the 1950s to reach the island of Great Bernera with its iron age village at Bostadh- not much between us and North America there! 

Harris/Lewis is a beautiful place and well worth a visit. As always, please contact us if you would like more information.  


News from down under
Nigel Bowen writes:


During Penny's absence in England I went tramping in the S. Island. Eight of us walked the Queen Charlotte track above the Marlborough Sounds, which I found rather boring. Two of us then popped up Tapuae O Uenuku, which, at just under 3,000 metres, is the highest peak, bar Mt Aspiring, outside the Cook region.  The approach lies through some 15 km of gorge, which necessitates some 80 river crossings!  We arrived at the hut after dark & left before dawn the next day. Although we climbed the peak in good time, we did not get back to the hut until mid afternoon - and still had to face the return trip through the gorge. We found the river crossings difficult in the dark and got a bit lost, taking 15 hours to find our way out!  Most people in their right mind take three days over the trip, but Chris had to get back
to the farm to move his livestock.
It's great fun rounding up sheep by motor bike, though one has to endure the odd tumble caused by hidden boulders!  The night after our return we were invited to the strangest party I have ever attended - and that is saying quite something!  This local entrepreneur, who taught himself to read and play the violin after leaving school and who had built his shack in 4 days, had invited his like minded acquaintances around to farewell an American huntin', shootin' and fishin' friend of his.  There were wild pork & watercress, delectable mussels, bean stew and other delicacies, as well as plenty of hooch. Most were merry by the time we arrived and one was paralytic; I've seldom met such a bunch of poachers & pirates in my life - oh, by the way, the host has a 6 inch cannon, with which he blasts targets, or anything else that moves near his cabin!  I returned home to recuperate.
I have just finished tutoring a Day Skipper course and am just starting a Coastal Skipper course and am looking forward to the time that I can put into practice the navigation skills I hope to acquire.
I have been playing a bit too much bridge recently!  The weekend before last I was asked to make up the numbers for an A Grade teams competition in which several NZ Internationals were playing; we did not come last!  The next morning was ANZAC Day, commemorating the involvement of the Aussies & Kiwis at Galipoli; I had to get up at 4.30 AM, as I am District Commissioner for Scouting in Whangarei - responsible for some 75 Leaders & about 400 Scouts; I felt none too flash by the end of the day! Last Friday, playing with Tony Morris, who is 80+ though you would not believe it, we scored 72%.  Today I played some 75 hands to determine who would represent Northland against Auckland; all depended on the result of the final hand; Keith & I came 2nd!
Penny is once more in the thick of it in the Special Care Baby Unit; the number of premature babies has doubled overnight & she's hoping there will not be an emergency call out whilst she is on duty tonight - she hates flying by helicopter at the best of times, let alone in stormy weather such as at present.
Our eldest son, Mark, is thoroughly enjoying banking and is getting married on February 12th.
Jamie is still lecturing at Massey University, but, to avoid an ex girl friend, retreats to aerobatics & night flying.  He is considering taking an appointment with Air Vanuatu, where he would be training their pilots and running the aero club.  The attractions being a company car - a '75 holden commodore, or similar - and a flat over the club bar!
Best Wishes, Nigel Bowen


Failures in the Tessin

Sue Esten writes:

Our itinerary? – walking from the St. Gotthard Pass to Locarno. The inspiration for this came from an article in ‘Les Alpes’, a Swiss Alpine Club publication. Day 1 at the Gotthard was COLD, with a northerly wind bringing flurries of snow. Perhaps too ambitiously, we set off on a circuitous route, that should have ended up with us staying in the Bedretto Valley, but instead, ignominiously ended with a post bus ride (at vast expense) down to Airolo – my fault – one knee misbehaving – sound familiar? However, we did cross the Lucendro Pass, and discovered just how much snow was around still. This was mid-July when we had expected that passes at 2,500 metres or less would be relatively clear. But no, a cold spring and early summer had caused the snow to linger – and our ice-axes had been left at home… Next day, a short one to the Rifugio Garzonera, a delightful, but unguarded hut which overlooks the Gotthard and the mountains to the north followed by a long day to the Campo Tencia Hut via the Tremorgia and the Leit huts. Weather by now beautiful and remained so for the next couple of days, after which it became overcast and humid, the more so the nearer we got to Locarno. We spent 2 nights at the Tencia Hut, with the intervening day used for a recce of the next part of the route (Mike) and an excursion to a local lake (Tammy and Sue). We should have crossed the St Ghiacciaione Pass to take us to the Rif. Sponda, in theory a relatively modest day. However, an unpleasant and very exposed tongue of snow low down on the route, and not that far from the Tencio Hut had decided Mike that discretion etc. would be the wiser option, and we took a very much longer lower route, first descending, then contouring round until we climbed up to the unguarded Sponda Hut. The following day again should have again involved the crossing of a high col, and again we opted for a lower route which took us over the Col di Piatto (2111m). On the other side of the Col di Piatto the path contoured most improbably, with a fair amount of exposure and its edges vegetatious. The latter would have nicely concealed the fact that a step misplaced would have taken you a long way, but this was Switzerland and it had been strimmed, yes strimmed, and indeed we could hear the strimmer at work lower down. At this point we were walking across slopes that were resplendent with St Bernard and martagon lilies, so for me, the strimming was indeed timely! We were obliged to go right down to Sonogno at the head of Val Verzasca: the Cognora hut we passed en route was tiny and full because of a local mountain association feast day. So there was nothing for it but a further 1000 metres of descent down the steepest path imaginable through beech woods. From Sonogno we had a leisurely day down to Brione, enjoying the hospitality en route of a Bernois to whom we got talking, at his delightful second home in one of the villages. The Tessin villages are absolutely beautiful – not the dark wood of the Valais or Oberland, but entirely stone-built houses, roofs included. Many that we walked through had no car access, but nevertheless were mostly renovated as holiday homes. And so to our next failure! the day whose description in the SAC article had prepared us for possible route difficulties. Another steep climb of more than 1000 metres through beech woods brought us to a cirque out of which we should have climbed and crossed to the unguarded Rif. A. Nimi. Instead we chickened out, reversed the 1000 metres and walked down to Lavertezzo. Our final day’s walking took us to Mergoscia high above the dam where the beautiful Verzasca river by which we had walked met its end. Then, thankfully a bus down to Locarno – hot, soggy and full of tourists. Finding somewhere to stay was beginning to be problematical, so we hopped on the train back to a considerably cooler Airolo. We had time the next day to go to the local cheese factory where it was fascinating to watch 2 men faultlessly going through their routine of cheese-making. Hard work!  Then back on the train to Zurich, easyJet to Luton and home. For several years now we have walked in the Alps at this time of year and it has become known as the Esten ‘Flower’ walk – this year was notable for beautiful aquilegia, alpenrose, trumpet gentians and the lilies higher up, but the steep beech-covered slopes where I for one could have appreciated some diversion, were relatively barren in contrast! Walking in the Tessin with its deep-cut, steep-sided valleys comes with a severe health warning for ageing knees!


BMC News
BMC AGM April 2004
Our President, Tim Marshall attended this meeting on behalf of the Club. He reports “that most of the discussion was about finance - what a surprise! - but it was much less emotional than the EGM at Manchester in October. There are 4 closely related matters.
1. The overall level of subscriptions was not argued about. People seemed to feel that for £27.50, the BMC gave good value for individual members (and the rapid increase in individual membership would seem to reflect that interpretation).
2. Last October there was much discussion about the cost/charge for up-grading club members to full individual membership. That has been at a give-away price so far, and it was agreed that over a 5-year period (say) it would be appropriate to increase the top-up fee so that you could become a full individual member of the BMC for the same amount, either paid directly to them or by paying the difference between the BMC club capitation fee and the full individual membership. At the moment, you can up-grade for £9.50, on top of a club capitation fee £6.25; that's £15.25 rather than a direct membership charge of £25. You can see why lots of people think that individual members think they are subsidising club members. 
It is the BMC's intention that, if people are members of 2 (or more) clubs, their multiple club capitation fees will all count towards full individual membership, so that, at the moment (for example) if you're a member of 4 clubs (!), you could just claim full membership without paying anything more. Apparently the software is quite complicated, but they hope to have this up and running within 12-18 months.
3. Connected with this is the business of the block vote. Clubs have votes in direct proportion to their registered BMC membership, and at Manchester it was just like the apocryphal trade union votes of the past: 73 individuals present at the meeting vote one way, and the CC comes in with 1237 votes (through 1 person present) going the other way (we have about 250). Then there's the FRCC, the AMA etc. etc. One of the main points of the review of governance of the BMC is to try to develop a more equitable relationship between the (voting) power of the clubs (for whom the BMC was set up in the first place) and that of individuals. If you want my view, it is that in the long run only individuals will have a vote. You'll be able to enjoy various benefits as a club member (and these will have to be thrashed out), but you'll only get access to all the BMC services, and be allowed to vote, if you're an individual member. 
4. Insurance. People complained about the charges for insurance, currently £3.50 out of the capitation fee. It's likely to rise within 2 years to at least £5. Someone from Perkins Slade (the insurers) was there, and explained why. We are part of a large group of sports which are all in a large insurance pot, which they are trying to increase against a rainy day. 2 years ago they lost a claim for £1m against personal injury on a 3rd party claim (not from climbing), and there is the prospect of a similar claim this year requiring £4m to settle it. It's worth noting that they "don't do" equestrian sports, because they regard them as too risky. I agree that the direct, 1st party payouts are derisory - £10K for loss of an eye, e.g. - but the 3rd party cover is vital. If you peel, and pull someone else off, or land on someone and seriously damage them, you could lose your house; the 3rd party cover will keep it for you. It isn't enough to say, "but climbers don't sue each other, we're not that kind of person" - remember the Scottish case 2 years ago (OK, that was a professional accident, but the people doing the suing were amateurs) - because we are becoming more litigious as a society, and tending towards "if something's gone wrong, someone (else) can be blamed, and I can sue them". And, for me, it's worth pointing out that club officials are covered for mishaps on club meets, or in club huts (at least, that's one interpretation). To the comment that you can get cheaper insurance elsewhere, the observation was made that you can, until you put a rope on. (NB this isn't for big 1st party payouts, loss of earnings etc. but the 3rd party stuff). And lastly, all aggro subsided when the observation was made that the cost of the insurance was about the same as the cost of a pint in the hotel where the dinner was held, or (alternatively) of 1 gallon of petrol. “
Working at Height Regulations

Tim understands that the regulations were withdrawn from being applicable to the Outdoor/Adventure industry. (Ed Having had a quick look at HSE web site – cannot find reference to this)

BMC Seminars
Les Bailey will be attending the "BMC Club Consultation Workshop” in September which has the following agenda
*  Recruitment - expanding your membership
*  Dealing with new members and U18s (training, child protection meets)
*  BMC  AGM voting structure
*  Where the money goes - subscriptions
*  BMC administration of club membership

Tim Marshall will be attending the Huts Seminar in October.

More news at our AGM or next newsletter.

Lake District  (Ed: NT members may have seen the following)
We all know the damage that the many feet that use the Lakeland Fells (and not only these) cause. Erosion plus high rainfall are a recipe for environmental disaster. A new on-line appeal, in partnership with the National Park Authority and managed by the Lake District Tourism and Conservation Partnership, aims to raise £5m for paths in the Lakes. For every £1 donated, the Heritage Lottery Fund will donate a further £2. 
To donate on-line visit www.fixthefells.co.uk.
Rheged
A series of lectures entitled ‘The Shackleton Lectures’ is taking place at Rheged, in September. Full details on their web site at http://www.rheged.com  under the Events link. Another item of interest, especially to those going to our AGM and Dinner, is the screening of the film ‘Touching the Void’ from October 18th – 24th which will be introduced each night (8pm) by Simon Yates. Details of this on the Rheged web site – follow the ‘Regular films’ link from the main menu.
New members
A warm welcome to:

Alex & Cath Atkinson

Top Flat, 56 Clapham Common South Side, London SW4  9DA. 

  



email:
alexatkinson@hotmail.com
Address List / Email List

Please note the following changes/corrections/additions:
Di MacLeod-Cullinane
email
diane_j_bennett@hotmail.com 
(apologies for getting this wrong in last NL!)
Sue Darling


email:
sdarling521@hotmail.com
Pamela Glanville

postcode:  YO13 9LT
email:
pglanville@talk21.com
Address changes :

John & Rosemary Bevis
3 rue du Parc, Autignac, 34480 France
 



tel:
00 33 (0)6 33 19 91 37

Paul & Lynne Rayner 

Amberley, 2 Strawberry Hill, West Lavington, Devizes, Wiltshire  SN10 4LY
 



tel:
01380 812881
 



email: 
Paul@vdirect.com
Mike & Liz Parkinson 

Beechcroft, Back Commons, Clitheroe, BB7 2DX

 


Tel:
01200 422660  - as now
Shaun & Shelagh West
11Bis, Rue Jean Jaures, 91430 Igny, France




email:
mail@shaunandshelagh.com

Copy Date for next Newsletter
The next newsletter should appear in November 2004. Contributions should reach your editor, Sue Esten, by end of the first week of November 2004. 

Agenda for the 54th ULGMC AGM , Saturday October 23rd 2004

1. Apologies for absence 

2. Minutes of  2003 AGM (see November 2003 Newsletter) 

3. Matters arising 

4. Committee reports from President, Secretary, Treasurer/Membership Secretary, Meets Secretary and Hut Wardens 

5. Reports from BMC representatives (unless previously circulated in Sept. Newsletter). 

6. Election of new Committee 

7. Election of BMC and ULMC Liaison representatives 

8. Election of Honorary Scrutineer(s) 

9. 2004/2005 Meets programme 

10. ULGMC constitution 
11. Any other business

BMC Area Committee Reports

London and South East Area (Neil Brindley)
Committee report summaries have appeared in the newsletter, as the meetings have occurred. The following points were discussed/reported in the last meeting (Ivor Delafield is now Chairperson):

· Sport England had awarded the BMC 70k

· SW Area committee is now working, based on Bristol

· BMC Finances, a £77k surplus had been achieved during 2002/3, projected surplus of 60-65 this year.

· BMC is going ahead with the purchase of Horseshoe quarry

· BMC has produced a Child Protection policy document, which has been submitted to the NSPCC, clubs that had youth activities would be required to formally adopt the approved policy.

· Much work has been done on Bulls Hollow.
North Wales (Tref Owen)
The main points of interest to emerge from the Welsh committee meetings are over access.
Debate continues over access to Craig y Forwen, the owner at the top keen to allow open access while the owner of the caravan site at the bottom is against access. Apparently CROW is of no help here.
The farmer has closed the lay-bys on the Llanberis Pass between Pont y Gromlech and Pen y Pass.
The new hospital being built at Tremadoc may affect access to the Crags above.
The mandatory Park and Ride scheme of the Green Key Initiative has been abandoned and shortcomings
identified leading to a questionnaire being circulated in the summer of 2004. There will be consultation with interested groups over the winter of 2004.
There is an executive update available at Gwynedd Council web site www.gwynedd.gov.uk by following Visiting and Recreation/Tourism/Green Key..

Election of Officers

Bill Bristow wishes to resign as Hon. Meets Secretary and as a Committee member. 

The following have indicated that they are willing to stand again and to continue in the posts indicated:

Tim Marshall
President

Les Bailey
Hon Treasurer

Sue Esten
Hon Secretary

Neil Brindley

Keith Mott
whom the Committee wish to nominate for the office of Hon. Meets Secretary and who is  

willing to stand as such.

Provisional Meets Programme for 2004/2005

24th Dec - 2nd Jan 
Caseg Fraith ( Christmas & New Year ) Elspeth Howell.

28th - 30th Jan       
Fallcliffe.

18th - 20th Feb

Caseg Fraith . Bill Towlson.

4th – 6th March

Fallcliffe.

24th - 29th March.    
Caseg Fraith (Easter Meet )

7th - 14th May

Scottish Meet Ullapool Willie Butler ( 24 places but 18 already booked !)

27th May - 31st May
Lands End ( Camping)  Geof & Margaret Batten ( I hope !)

Forest of Bowland Meet No date yet but sometime in the summer !

10th - 12th June

Fallcliffe.  Bill Towlson

24th - 26th June

 N. Pembroke ( Camping ) Sue Esten.

26th - 29th August
Caseg Fraith ( Kids rock climbing – Keith Mott  BB hopes )

21st - 23rd Oct.

AGM & Dinner. Fallcliffe. The Millstone Inn.

4th - 6th Nov.

Fallcliffe. The Bonfire Meet.

23rdDec - 2nd Jan 
Caseg Fraith. (Christmas & New Year) 

In addition Bill Towlson is going to organise several mid - week meets ( Details to follow.)        
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